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The OCEANS '88 Conference, which was recently held 
in Baltimore, was our largest yet, having over 2500 people 
in attendhnce. Credit for the excellence of this conference 
goes, nr,1 noly to OES and our cosponsor, the Marine 

· Technol, •:, Society, but to the National Oceanic and At­
{ mospherk Administration (NOAA), the Coast Guard, and
, the State ,.f Maryland. We will have a more thorough 

review of Jie conference in our next issue; in this issue we 
present a review of the acoustics sessions which were held 
.
1
at th.e conference, written by Tony Eller, as well as some 
photos, which were taken by Joe Czika, who is quickly 
assuming a position of OES staff photographer. Our thanks 
to th�se two fellows for their usual excellent help.·, 

T alw�ys enjoy the President's Awards Luncheon, and I 
was certainly not disappointed in this one. Joe Vadus, a 
long-time member of OES, handled the master of 
ceremonies duties, as usual, and he was terrible, as usual. 
He promised us no more bad jokes, and he kept his 

promise; they were atrocious. But this is obviously a labor 
of love for Joe, and his dedication to this conference was 
recognized by Compass Publications, who gave him a 
special commendation. We also recognize Joe's service, 
and wish him many more years as MC, or whatever else 
he wishes to do. 

The IEEE/OES Distinguished Technical Achievement 
Award was given to Dr. Chester M. McKinney, who is 
recently retired from the University of Texas. His award 
was given in recognition of scientific and engineering 
achievement in the establishment of the fundamental rela­
tionship between engineering properties of the ocean and its 
boundaries, to that of underwater acoustics. 

I received the IEEE/OES Distinguished Service Award. 
Needless to say, I was dumbfounded; I thought I was sit­
ting at the head table because Joe Vadus needed a straight 
man. I am indebted to such men as Don Bolle, who en­
couraged me to be active in OES, and other past-presidents 
under whom I have served: Ed Early, Lloyd Maudlin, Stan 
Chamberlain, Tony Eller, and current president, Dan 
Alspach. I also owe Art Westneat a thank you for his 
support. 

Other awards went to Prof. Arvid Pardo, University of 
Southern California (International Award); Dr. Robert M. 
White, National Academy of Engineering (Distinguished 
Achievement Award); Deep Ocean Engineering, Inc. (In­
dustrial Award); and Mr. James G. Wenzel, Marine 
Development Associates, Inc. (Lockheed Award for Ocean 
Sciences and Engineering). 

OCEANS '89 will be held in Seattle, Washington on 
September 18-21, 1989. 

Best wishes for the coming year. 

Harold A. Sabbagh 
















































